To our Redemptorist family, especially formators, formandi, Redemptorist laity, etc.
As we discover the wealth of our foundational Alphonsian spirituality, we continue to grow in our love and commitment to the Mission of announcing the Good News to the poor and abandoned.
Father Salvatore Brugnano, C.Ss.R., is a confrere from the Naples Province who has gather and published a wealth of information on St. Alphonsus on the website, www.santalfonsoedintorni.it 
Father Salvatore also sends a daily meditation directly citing St. Alphonsus´ inspirational spiritual reflections.  The reflections are in Italian.
I would like to recommend to those of our Redemptorist Family, especially to those in formation, the receiving of these messages, first of all because of their beauty, depth and love for our Lord, Jesus Christ, as reflected by St. Alphonsus.  Also, for all of us, especially our formandi, it can be an introduction to Italian, one of the three official languages of the Congregation. 
Those interested can write or call Father Salvatore (santalfonso@netfy.it, +39 328 707 3311) asking that you be included in his long list of recipients of the messages through WhatsApp.  Another option is to write to me with your cel phone number (country number, area code and number) and I will assure that you receive the daily messages at your WhatsApp application.  My address is: mannycssr@hotmail.com    
Fr. Brugnano’s facebook page in Italian also contains an abundance of Alphonsian memorials, history, Spirituality and meditations.  The address is:
www.facebook.com/CSsR.it/ 

Many of Father Salvatore’s Alphonsian reflections and materials are translated from the Italian to English on the North American facebook page: www.facebook.com/RedenptoristNorthAmerica/
Another resource for facilitating the motivation of exposure to the Italian language are very short (a sentence or phase), concise reflections on the daily gospels accompanied by images published daily using WhatsApp by Father Fernando Centurion, C.Ss.R.  Father Centurion is a member of the Paraguay Conference presently ministering in Frosinone, Italy.  If someone wants to be included as recipients, they can write to Father Centurion.  His e-mail address is: centurionfernando40@gmail.com 

Thank you,
Manuel Rodríguez Delgado, C.Ss.R.
General Secretariat of Fomation

